

## District 7 Business Meeting

**Date:** Sunday 10/27/2024

**Address:** PO Box 32135 Las Vegas NV 89173

**Zoom ID:** 853 2460 1973, P/C LVD72021

**Website:** [lasvegasdistrict7.org](http://lasvegasdistrict7.org)

**Chaired by:** Teresa

**Minutes taken by:** Shaun F

**Meeting called to order at:** 2:30pm

**Preamble read by:** Jenn

**New GSR's:**

- James R - Better Together (Alternate GSR)
- Nikki - Common Solution
- Jenn - Force for Good (Alternate GSR)
- Kristen - Connect the Dots (Alternate GSR)

**Visitors:** JB

**AA Birthdays:** N/A

**Meeting Minutes:**

- September - Motion to Approve - James, Second Lisel - Approved

**Traditions/Concepts:**

- Concept 10 - John L
  - Responsibility with Authority
  - AA "power" structure
- Tradition 10 - John L
  - Opinions on politics, alcohol reform, religion - as members of AA and members of AA groups
  - We have no opinion on outside controversial issues
  - Washingtonians

**Reports:**

**District Committee Member:** Teresa S - emailed

- Learning about the DCM duties. Utilizing service manual, service sponsor, DCM pamphlet and other DCMs
- Attending District 5B meeting
- Members of group state "doing a really great job."
- Discussed Service Workshop

**Treasurer:** Juan P - emailed

- Beginning balance as of 9/10/2024: \$7,747.35
- Deposits: \$501.70
- Expenses: -\$25.00
- Ending balance as of 10/10/2024: \$8,224.05
- District will discuss budget in December meeting
- Email Juan for any receipts
- Motion to approve financial report - James, Second - JB - Approved

**Cooperation with the Professional Community/Public Information:** Hanlon O

- Workshop at Central Office (Seniors in Sobriety - Accessibilities Committee)
- Separation from Public Information Committee

- Discussed where CPC's work is done (with sober living, houses of worship, police department, courts, doctors, military)

•

**Hospitals and Institutions:** Cameron H- emailed

- Committee meets every 3rd Tuesday at Central Office 6pm, 530 for orientation
- Prisons are still locked down
- Suggests getting approval process begun sooner than later as it does take time

**Grapevine:** John L - emailed

- Working to help grow participation in Area Grapevine Committee
- Will attend your meeting to discuss importance of having a Grapevine Representative
- Meets last Tuesday of the month on Zoom
- See email for QR code link sharing your experience, strength, and hope
- 11/17 - Grapevine Writing Workshop

**Intergroup:** Shaun F - emailed

- Central Office looking for a new manager
- Round-Up is approaching
- Holding Intergroup elections on 11/11/24

**Webservant:** Teresa S - emailed

- District 7 website - events, meeting info, flyers, meeting minutes
- Round-Up approaching
- Will discuss the cost of renewing domain come January

**Mt. Charleston Picnic:** No Report

**Outreach:** No Report

**Group Report:** James - Alternate GSR for Better Together

- Meets Monday through Saturday at Faith Lutheran Church at 12:15p-1p
- Lots of people with a lot of time sober
- Good mix of newer members and long timers
- Chip meeting
- Co-Ed, appx. 40 people in attendance

**Next Month - Juan P - Blue Diamond Group**

**Old Business:**

- District 7/Soberlicious Service Workshop in Blue Diamond
  - Food and Fellowship, seven speakers, great turnout, great energy
  - A successful endeavor

**New Business:**

- Teresa - expressed desire to have discussion/group's thoughts on getting more involvement with fun and cool stuff in hopes of getting groups in our District excited about what we do
  - Discussed perhaps creating a workshop chair
- Teresa - discussed upcoming District Elections next month, Sunday 11/24/24 at 230p. Encouraged group members to tell their friends and bring in their Alternates in order to fill service positions.
- Teresa - took a sense of the group regarding reports on Concepts and Traditions during our District Meetings. This was something previous DCM began and wanted to see if the body wanted to continue. John L and Shaun F expressed they thought it was good. Juan made motion to continue practice which Scott seconded. Motion passed.

- Teresa - Discussed upcoming service related dates and communicated what meeting GSR's are suggested to attend including Southern Area General Service Committee (SAGSC) and their respective new GSR/DCM orientations.
  - Presented helpful Google DOC with cool links to all GSR related meetings and schedule info. Text or email for access to document.
- Hanlon - Discussed having a workshop reviewing new Plain Language Big Book. Group discussed budget and timetables for workshops. Discussed three workshops/year plus Mt. Charleston Picnic. Robert expressed that in the past these events were done quarterly. Shaun expressed that we have had three workshops and the picnic already this year. John expressed that if we were to put on another workshop we had better check dates as we wouldn't want to conflict with any other events going on towards years end.
- Teresa - expressed moving forward we would try to reserve time to discuss any issues GSR's may be having within their groups - no time current meeting.

Motion to close meeting - James, Second Lisel

**Meeting closed at 331pm.**